## Town of Greenville, New Hampshire

## **Planning Board**

### **Minutes**

# Thursday, December 14, 2023

The Greenville Planning Board met on **Thursday, December 14, 2023** at the Town Hall Meeting Room, Greenville, NH 03048.

In attendance were: Chairman Michael Sadowski, Members Kelle O'Keefe and Tim Kearney, and Administrative Assistant Jeanny FitzGerald.

Chairman Sadowski called the meeting to order 7:00 p.m. He reviewed the agenda and announced the first agenda item.

Public Hearing for Site Plan Application for a Self-Storage Development by Michael D. LaMarre (Applicant & Owner), applicant requesting continuance.

Chairman Sadowski opened by stating the applicants Michael D. LaMarre and Georges Realty LLC., requested a continuance and clarified that the continued hearings are at two different locations. The board will first convene at the Town Hall Meeting Room to address the continuance for applicant Michael D. LaMarre, then transfer to the Mascenic SAU (former Greenville Elementary) cafeteria to address the continuance for the Georges Realty LLC., applicant.

Chairman Sadowski stated that he reached out to Mr. LaMarre who requested to have his hearing moved to the Planning Board's next scheduled meeting on January 11, 2024 due to the applicant's need to address the plan with the state prior to the hearing. Chairman Sadowski detailed that the public hearing will be moved the Mascenic SAU 87 cafeteria.

Motion by Member Tim Kearney, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Member Kelle O'Keefe, to continue the public hearing for Michael D. LaMarre's self-storage development to January 11, 2024 at the Mascenic SAU 87 at 7:00p.m.

Motion carried with 3 in favor, none opposed.

# Any other business that may legally come before the Board.

Mr. Sadowski detailed that all other business may be addressed at the Mascenic SAU 87.

#### Adjournment.

Motion by Member Tim Kearney, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Member Kelle O'Keefe, to adjourn at 7:02 p.m. Motion carried with 3 in favor, none opposed.

Respectfully Submitted.

Jeanny FitzGerald
Planning Board Administrative Assistant

# **APPROVED BY:**

Greenville Planning Board

Michael Sadowski, Chairman

Scott Tenney, Vice Chairman

Margaret Bickford, BOS Ex-Officio

Kelle O'Keefe

Tim Kearney